

PU/2025/204

July 01, 2025

--- f

Circular

Subject: Technological Advancements in Examinations

Ref: Circular No.: PU/2025/113 dated June 19, 2025 and Circular No.: PU/2025/200 dated June 24, 2025

Dear Students and Parents,

- It gives us great pleasure to share with you that we have successfully initiated the process of ensuring that parents can now log into our ERP and peruse the attendance and progress details of their wards. Apart from this we have also gone a few paces ahead and digitized the entire examination process at the University. These changes are aimed at enhancing efficiency, security, and overall experience of assessments and timely publishing of results of your wards.
- Our students can now download their hall tickets on their phones, get their seating notifications on their phones, view their Time table and required examination data on their phone as we have automated the entire system to make it convenient for our students and parents who are our most valued stakeholders.
- The entire valuation system has been digitized too and faculty have been digitally valuing scripts giving them more time to study responses to questions, follow the rubric given and we have gone ahead and given students the view option for midterm examinations.
- This builds complete transparency in the system and we have been receiving great reviews of the process. As part of this evolution, we will be transitioning to a system which will lead you to payment-based exams. Please look out for further notification for examination related payment dates on the website.
- This is to inform you that, in view of successfully integrating various processes into our ERP system and digitizing the entire examination process at the University, beginning from the Academic Year 2025–26, an Examination Fee of Rs. 1,500/- per student will be applicable.

We appreciate your understanding and cooperation as we transition the change.

Registrar